
Monday October 10, 2022 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

12 citizens present 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz called the monthly board meeting to order. Present for roll 

call were Wade wisnefske Supervisor #1, Cory Retzlaff Supervisor #2, Kristine 

Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Joan Sousek questioned the information on the website saying that we take all 

types of plastic, when after talking to Harters they said things differently. 

Lorena Parson of N3490 Wisconsin Avenue asked if something could be done 

about the speed on the road in front of their house. Cars are going by so fast and 

there are little children in the neighborhood. Alvin stated that cars have been 

going really fast by Club 22 also, we may talk to the sheriff’s department to start 

sitting by some of these areas. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the September 11,2022 meeting. Wade made a 
motion to approve the minutes seconded by Cory, all three in favor non opposed, 
motion carried. 

AGENDA  

VACCINE CLINIC 

The Rural Health Initiative has had vaccine clinics through out the summer due to 
receiving grant money, they will be able to continue a couple of months yet. 

HWY 22 WAYSIDE 

Alvin talked about back in the 1980’s the state abandoned the 22 Wayside so the 
town of Belle Plaine took it over, In the 1990’s we did the 22 bridge with the 
understanding that we were to be deeded the 22 wayside. If they won’t deed it to 



us, we will need a memorandum of understanding since we have been taking care 
of it.  

BUDGET MEETING 

October 17’th at 7:00 pm will be the budget workshop. 

RECYCLING CENTER 

Jim Retzlaff will be retiring November 1st from the recycling center. We could save 
some money by closing the Recycling center and offer twice a year clean up 
events. 

SNOWPLOWING 

Alvin talked about instead of starting plowing right away in the morning if less 
than two inches and the temperature will be rising  and melting we could wait to 
save money. Alvin  said that labor on the week ends for the ones that plow snow 
is over $50.00 per hour. 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin mentioned that for the budget the levy can only be raised 2% each year, 
Tony Evers talked bout raising it to 4%. 

Capital Drive has culverts that need replacement. 

Alex Theodore wants to give some acres to his son to build a barn dominium. 

Alvin and Dick have looked at the hose reel in the fire house it appears it will need 
reinforcement. The was discussion on how we will mount this. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

Cory asked if some cleaning supplies could be taken into the fire house so that the 
bathroom could be cleaned, the clerk will take care of purchasing some. 

Cory also mentioned that Jim Retzlaff had not received a newsletter, neither has 
Karen and Bill Bartz. We will check into it. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 



Colleen Weishoff Treasurer went over the bills and finances. Wade made a 
motion to approve the finances, seconded by Cory all in favor none opposed 
motion carried.  

 

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Cory, all in favor none opposed 
motion carried. 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk, Adjourned at 8:10 pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


